From: ivserdiu@yahoo.com

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 13, 2010 3:14 PM **To:** secretary <a href="mailto:secretary@CFTC.gov">secretary@CFTC.gov</a>

**Subject:** Proposed Speculative Position Limits on Energy

Inna Patrick 29 Burnett Ln Boise, ID 83716-2953

April 13, 2010

David Stawick Secretary, Commodity Futures Trading Commission Three Lafayette Centre 1155 21st Street, NW Washington, DC 20581

Dear Mr. Stawick:

I am writing in support of the CFTC's Proposed Federal Speculative Position Limits that will reestablish speculative position limits on major energy commodities. This rule will provide stability to the marketplace and help prevent future price bubbles. The CFTC must quickly approve a strong rule to protect Americaï $_6$ ½s struggling economy, and desirably before the summer travel season.

Sincerely,

Inna Patrick (208)344-5940